
The Regular March meeting of the Plainfield Town Board was held March,10 2016 at 700pm in the Town 

Hall 

 

Members Present 
Supervisor-Todd Lewis 
Deputy Supervisor-James Roberts 
Board Member-Wendell Rogers 
Board Member-Connie Peeters 
Board Member-Wayne Jennison 
 
Highway Superintendent-Rod Jennison 
Town Clerk-Jon Cockett 
 
Absent-Assessor 
Public-1 
 
Supervisor Lewis opened the meeting at &00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
HIGHWAY REPORT 
Rod Jennison advises his crew has started ditching in preparation for upcoming road projects. Rod is 
working on a $30,000.00 grant to apply towards possible purchase of new plow truck. A letter was read 
from Town resident Daniel Yoder that requests attention be paid to bridge over Mill Creek Rd. The 
bridge is rated 3 ton and has progressed to the point of being unsafe for school buses and similar 
vehicles. Rod will keep track of situation. Two part time employees are requested by Rod to work a 
maximum of 3 ten hour days beginning in May and lasting till around August this year. Discussion 
centered on following Union contract policies and giving Harold Grosvent first chance at one of the 
positions. Connie Peeters motioned to let Rod hire the 2 part timers, with the understanding Harold will 
have first chance at one position and all Union rules are followed. Second by Jim Roberts. The Board 
voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried. 
Rod requests Linn White, provisional Highway employee, be given full time status as Town Highway 
HMEO. Connie Peeters motioned to appoint Linn to the full time position. Second by Wendell Rogers. 
The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried. Truck #4 
is in need of dump box repairs. An estimate from Whites welding for $1151.20 was received for the 
repair. Jim Roberts motioned to authorize the expenditure for the repair. Wayne Jennison seconded. 
The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried. 
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT 
Todd Lewis presented the Supervisor report for February 2016,which showed balances in all General 
and Highway accounts, as well as disbursements, profit/loss, reconciliation. A motion by Connie Peeters 
to accept the report was seconded by Jim Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, 
Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
ASSESSOR REPORT-via e-mail 
John advises he is working on comparing properties  to aerial, flood and topo maps. He also is working 
on exemption re-newals,updating solid waste user fees and conducting physical inspection of properties 
 



TOWN CLERK REPORT 
Jon Cockett presented the Town Clerk report for Feb. 2016 Receipts for dog license sales were listed 
Connie Peeters motioned to accept and a second from Jim Roberts. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, 
Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
GENERAL ABSTRACT #3-$19,724.76 
Town Clerk presented the General Abstract #3 in the amount of $19,724.76. Jim Roberts motioned to 
pay the abstract as presented.Second by Connie Peters. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, 
Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
HIGHWAY ABSTRACT #3-$9446.66 
Town Clerk presented Highway abstract #3 in the amount of $9446.66. Connie Peeters motioned to pay 
as presented. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, 
Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
FEBRUARY REGULAR MINUTES 
Town Clerk presented the minutes of the regular Feb. 2016 Board meeting. Jim Roberts motioned to 
accept as presented. Second by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-
aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
A letter was read by Supervisor Lewis as received from resident David Trevett. The letter in summary 
states Mr. Trevett does not agree with Towns assertion that his tree adjacent to Town property  poses a 
hazard. 
Jim Roberts will pursue an additional bid for the purchase of a new pickup. This will be used to compare  
a bid received from Skinner and Damulis. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 A courtesy letter will be sent by Town Clerk to advise David Trevett that the section of tree that hangs 
over Town property will be taken down within a few days.  
Hutchings Tree Service has been contracted to remove the tree at a cost of $200.00. A motion by Jim 
Roberts to authorize this expenditure was seconded by Wayne Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-
aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 820pm on a motion from Connie Peeters and a second by Wayne 
Jennison. The Board voted with Lewis-aye, Roberts-aye, Rogers-aye, Peeters-aye, Jennison-aye. Carried 
 
Submitted  
Jon Cockett 
 
Town Clerk 


